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Chapter Meeting Minutes - June 19, 2012 

 
Meeting Called to Order:  Lana Nanneman, Chapter President, called the June meeting to order.  Our 
speaker this month was Brenda Perkins with Joshua Communications. Ms. Perkins presented information on 
what benefits SHRM offers to SHRM members. 
 
Approval of Minutes:  May meeting minutes were moved for approval by Becky Chambers and seconded by 
Vicki Corwin. 
 
Treasurer's Report:  Beginning Balance:   $4,914.34 

 Income $   228.00 
            Expenses $1,285.59 
  Ending Balance $3,856.75 

 
May’s Treasurer’s Report was moved for approval by JoAnn Shipps and seconded by Katie Nutzman. 
 
Old Business:   

 Reminder: 2012 chapter applications are available via our chapter website.  

 MO-SHRM Annual Conference is August 5-10. Visit our website for the link. Sponsors and 
exhibitors are needed. 

 HRCI Certification, Board Chair – Email us if you are interesting in chairing or co-chairing this effort 
to organize an HRCI certification-related study group.  

 
New Business:   

 Eight chapter members have voiced interest in HRCI certification study groups. Members who are 
interested but have not voiced their interest should send email to general chapter email as soon as 
possible. 

 HRMA of NWMO will be holding a membership drive in July & August in order to build our network 
so we can increase benefits of having more chapter members! Members are encouraged to bring 
guests July & August; gift cards will be given during both months to the member who brings the 
most guests, as well as a gift card given at the end of the drive for the member who had the most 
guests join our chapter.  

 The recent vote regarding change of guest fees from $12 to $15 was accepted by membership vote 
22-4. This was proposed as an effort to encourage guests to join our chapter and to enjoy benefits 
other members receive through paid membership. The new fee structure will be implemented in 
September, allowing for incentives to bring guests during our membership drive.  

 
 
Next Meeting: Our next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, July 17, 11:30-1:00 and will be held at Albrecht-
Kemper Museum of Art located at 2818 Frederick Ave., St. Joseph, MO. Our speaker will be Megan 
Walawendar, JD with Constangy Brooks & Smith, LLP. The topic will be “Best Practices for Handbook Reviews 
in a Changing Legal System.” 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Jami Lewis,  
Chapter Secretary 
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